
Graces, Blessings, and Invocations
 The Girl Scout organization does not endorse or promote any particular philosophy or religious belief. Our movement is secular and is 
founded on American democratic principles, one of which is freedom of religion.
 Although Girl Scouts has policies supporting religious diversity, there is no policy by Girl Scouts of the USA that prohibits or requires the 
saying or singing of a grace, blessing, or invocation before meals by Girl Scout members in a troop/group setting, in a resident or day camp, or 
at meetings, conferences, and other large events. The decision to say a grace, blessing, or invocation is made locally at the troop or group 
level, and should be sensitive to the spiritual beliefs of all participants.
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Prayer in Schools
 The Girl Scout organization does not endorse or promote any particular philosophy or religious belief. Our movement is secular and is 
founded on American democratic principles, one of which is freedom of religion.
 The Girl Scout organization does not take a position on prayer in schools. Instead, we encourage each member to establish for herself the 
nature of her spiritual beliefs.We believe that prayer in schools is a private matter for girls and their families to address together.
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Gun Control
 The Girl Scout organization does not take a position on any political issue related to gun control at the state or federal level. We believe 
that gun control is a private matter for girls and their families to address together.

Firearms/Hunting
 The Girl Scout organization does not support or take a position on the political issue of gun control at the federal or state level.
 Hunting is not permitted as a Girl Scout activity. Girls who wish to take part in hunting activities do so with and under the guidance of 
their families. If a possible Girl Scout activity involves the use of firearms, the troop or group leader must obtain written permission from 
the local council. Such an event may not involve girls under 12 years of age and must take place under the guidance of certified instructors. 
Parental permission must be obtained.
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Sexuality

Abortion and Birth Control
 The Girl Scout organization does not take a position on abortion or birth control. Our membership is a cross-section of America’s diversity 
with regard to religious opinions and practices. We believe these matters are best decided by girls and their families.
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Sex Education
 In some areas of the country, depending on community norms and in response to requests, Girl Scout troops or groups may hold 
discussions about human sexuality. In all instances, the topic is discussed from an informative rather than advocacy point of view. Participation 
in these discussions is totally optional, and each girl who participates must provide written consent from her parent or guardian.
 In addition, dating and relationship issues are briefly treated in the Junior, Cadette, and Senior Girl Scout handbooks, but again, from an 
informative rather than advocacy view.
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